URGENT

To the Immigration Minister,


           

Fax: 0207 035 4745 










12 November, 2007
Dear Mr Byrne, 

Re : Maud Kadango Lennard (HO Ref L1096927)

I am writing to request you to stop the removal of Maud Kadango Lennard Zimbabwean woman scheduled for removal today on Kenya Airways flight KQ101 from London Heathrow to Nairobi Kenya, then flight KQ424 from Nairobi to Lilongwe.
I believe that if she flies to Malawi, her life will be in serious danger.

Maud came to the UK in January 2004 fleeing rape and persecution by the Central Intelligence Organisation (secret police) of Zimbabwe. 

Maud was the one of the main organisers for the women’s wing of the Movement for Democratic Change (MDC) in Harare. She was abducted in March 2003, questioned about her political activities, tortured and raped. 

Subsequently she fled the country using a forged Malawian passport. Her nationality is Zimbabwean and if she returned to Malawi, she is very likely to be sent back to Zimbabwe, and her life will be at serious risk. The Home Office have acknowledged her past experiences in Zimbabwe but, as yet, have failed to acknowledge that she would be at risk in Malawi.
Maud is physically very unwell and weak, having been on hunger strike for an extended period of time. She has been admitted to hospital twice in the last two weeks after vomiting blood.  She cannot sleep and is in a constant state of anxiety. 
I urge you not risk Maud's life by carrying out this removal.  I am deeply concerned by what seems a serious breech of Maud’s Human Rights. 

I strongly urge you not to remove Maud Kadango Lennard on 12/November/07 and to allow her to remain in the UK to receive the help and support she requires.     

Yours Sincerely,

Name:

Address:

